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Councillor Mrs Nicola Clarke




Hello,

At our January meeting the panel and officers said ‘au revoir’ to our colleague Cllr Mrs Heather Bradley, as she plans to spend a short time with family in New Zealand ready for the arrival of a new grandchild.  The panel thanked Cllr Bradley for her support over the previous months and gave her their best wishes for the forthcoming event!!! Both Cllr Bradley and I have developed a good natured ‘lively banter’ during our panel meetings and chairs group meetings, and I particularly, have enjoyed working with her and am looking forward to perhaps doing so again in the future. 
The Fuel Poverty Officer Post has been advertised and the panel are looking forward to meeting the officer when in post, this will be in the next municipal year.
Cllrs Mrs Riddle and Mrs Clarke will be meeting with Sue Trafford to discuss informal working with her on the Older Peoples Strategy.  Originally it had been discussed that this should be a piece of T & F work but after further thought and discussion and also due to timescales, it was decided that it would be far more productive to support the policy work which Sue would be working up.
January also gave the panel the opportunity to meet the new members of, The Children and Young People Team  Ms Huntington (Play Development Manager),  Ms Moss-Luffrum (Youth Participation Officer and Mr McNulty (Youth Engagement Officer), introduced of course by Mr Rob Burns.  Mr Phil Gray was also present at the meeting and after a short DVD film, we discussed the work of the Community Support and Green Spaces Teams and the enthusiasm and commitment the officers undoubtedly have for their work. Mr Burns presented the Action Plan which showed the aims and objectives of the Play Strategy, and further work on this plan is to be presented at our final meeting in March.  
The Policy and Performance Team Manager Mr O Keefe presented the panel with a further update on the progress on the Equality Framework and Single Equality Scheme for the District and the importance of the Achieving Equality Project, which has provided two full time officers funded through the Cumbria Improvement and Efficiency Partnership, to assist all the District Councils in reaching the ‘Achievement target’ by external assessment.  In December 2009, an internal mock assessment was carried out within Carlisle District.  Overall the results were very positive and show that Carlisle is on target to reach the Achieving level by December 2010 with the other District’s.

The Transformation of Scrutiny has been an important point of discussion for all panel members who have voiced most strongly, their concerns regarding the role of scrutiny and maintaining the appropriate level of support for members, and for scrutiny to remain both independent and effective within the Authority.  The panel have welcomed the opportunity to discuss the transformation of scrutiny with The Chief Executive and members of her Senior Management Team. The Community Panel have not been shy to explain in detail their reasons for supporting the current level of officer support for the scrutiny process and any other issues which have given panel members concerns both now and in the future, and its members continue to maintain these reservations around proposed change, as they regard the independence and stability of the scrutiny role to be of the highest importance, as they are ultimately, the ‘critical friend’ which holds the Executive to account.  The panel recognises the importance of developing new ways of working with the Senior Management Team and it looks forward to more discussions scheduled to take place within the three programmed workshops.  
Riverside Carlisle  - Mr Paul Talyor gave a presentation on the future of sheltered housing and an update on the progress they are currently making and planning for the future.  He then went on to provide the panel with more detailed briefs of each of the schemes, all of which are to undergo or are currently undergoing, some form of re-development to bring them up to a specific standard.
The panel are keen to meet on a regular basis with representatives from the organisation and Mr Taylor has been invited back to the May Meeting together with an invitation to his colleague Ms 

Doran to discuss Riverside’s Asset Management Plan.  Members of the public were present at the meeting and were invited to join the meeting in May 2010.  Dr David Taylor has since made contact with those people.

The Scrutiny of Transformation was discussed at the February meeting but more importantly the way forward in which the panel could develop an approach to monitor the management of change and its impact on their particular areas of interest.  Members were reminded of the importance of attending the three workshop sessions to allow them more involvement with the transformation process. 
Nicola
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